
“Why  Didn’t  God  Just  Not
Create  the  People  Who
Wouldn’t Believe in Him?”
I have a question about God’s omniscience versus the existence
of hell. I know the Bible says (and I believe it) that God is
good and loving, as well as holy and just. It also says that
He is omniscient, knowing the end from the beginning, and
knowing from eternity-past the choice that every human being
that ever lived/will live will make — either to accept His
offer of eternal life, or to reject it.

If both of these statements are true and biblical, my question
is this: If God knew (even before creation) that millions of
people would make the choice to reject Him (and thus end up in
hell by their own choice), why did He simply not create them
in the first place? I know this might sound simplistic, but
why would He create all of those people who would ultimately
reject Him and end up in hell, if He KNEW that would be their
final and eternal destination? (A non-Christian friend of mine
calls it “a cruel joke.”)

This is a tough question. I was tempted to write back and say,
“We just don’t know,” and ultimately that’s probably true.
“Why” questions are about motives, and unless someone tells
us, it’s awfully hard to read another person’s mind. . .
especially God’s! But as I thought more about it, I realized
that I COULD pass on the observation that our choice is a
precious thing to God because choice is the foundation for
true love. If God didn’t create the people who wouldn’t choose
Him, then that would be the equivalent of removing the choice.

At any rate, He did, and He knows what He’s doing, and I guess
we just need to trust Him.

I think we need to see the Lord as reluctantly letting people
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choose  hell  instead  of  gleefully  sending  them  there.  He
doesn’t want ANYONE to perish (2 Peter 3:9), but some insist
on it. That’s not cruel on His part, it’s a way of supporting
our choices.

Nonetheless, the bottom line is that it’s a mystery. Non-
believers aren’t going to trust His heart when they don’t
trust anything about Him in the first place, are they?
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